Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

February 19, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:42 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, and Misti Craig.

Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from January 2013.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 487.  
--Jump Rope for Heart took place today and was a success as always.  The students had a great time participating.  The total amount collected this year was around $6500.00.  A special thanks to Mr. Knight for coordinating this event.  
--Mr. French has been working with the city to improve safety for pedestrians and students in surrounding areas near our schools.  They plan to add additional lighting and signage to these areas to increase pedestrian safety.  

 --Our district is working in conjunction with the Elizabethtown Police Department to implement a new program.  This new program would assign a resource officer to each of our schools.  Tim Cleary has been chosen as the officer for Morningside.  In this partnership, Officer Cleary will work with our school staff to provide training and tips to make our school environment the safest it can be.  Officer Cleary will periodically stop in MES to visit our students and parents.  He will work on expanding the relationship between students, families, and staff and the local police department.  He will talk with the staff at the next faculty meeting and will discuss the possibility for upcoming Emergency Training sessions.  We look forward to having Officer Cleary join us on a regular basis.

Joe Nepi provided to Council a draft of Policy 8.02 regarding Audio/Visual Viewing.  Council discussed the draft and made suggestions for changes to this policy.  Mr. Nepi will present our staff at the faculty meeting tomorrow with the corrected draft and ask for their input.  Council will revisit this policy for further discussion at the next meeting. 

Joe Nepi provided to Council a copy of Policy 15.01 in regards to Extracurricular Programs.  Council discussed the policy and made suggestions for change.  Mr. Nepi will provide a draft of this policy to Council at the next meeting for further discussion.
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.
Joe Nepi provided Committee Minutes/Updates to Council for their review.
Joe Nepi advised Council that the district instructional walk through went very well.  Our problem of practice focused on ‘Critical Thinking”.  We received valuable feedback from this walk through.  Council discussed results of the walk through and future needs of professional development.
Joe Nepi provided the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement:

--Karla Buckingham presented professional development on conceptual math to the staff during last month’s Professional Learning Day.  Mrs. Buckingham will present to the staff again during “PLD” in March. There are also plans for teachers to begin observing each other to aid in this new concept.
--Mr. Nepi advised Council that the Lead Teachers would be sharing information with the staff regarding formative assessments during an upcoming faculty 

meeting.
Joe Nepi discussed Program Review status with the Council.  He also provided Program Review committee minutes to Council for their review.

Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed March agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, March 18th, 2013, at 3:00p.m.
Misti Craig made a motion to adjourn; Tabitha Kerr seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:41 p.m.
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